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VEHICLE CRASHES THROUGH THE SIDE OF CVS IN THE VILLAGE OF 

SILVERTON 

 

Village of Silverton, January 2nd, 2019 – Hamilton County Sheriff Jim Neil 

reports a vehicle that crashed through the side of  CVS located at 7314 Montgomery 

Road in the Village of Silverton on January 2nd,  2019 at 4:32pm. 

Marietta R. Cunningham, female, age 76 of Cincinnati, Ohio was operating a 

2009 Chevrolet Cobalt northbound through the CVS parking lot located at the corner 

of Montgomery Road and Plainfield Road.  As Mrs. Cunningham approached the 

south side of the building she failed to maintain reasonable control and accelerated 

through the south side of the business.  Neither Mrs. Cunningham or the front seat 

passenger, Althen Dangerfield, female, age 58 of Baltimore, Maryland were injured 

in the crash.  No one inside the CVS was injured. 

The Deerpark / Silverton Fire Department as well as an engineer with the 

Hamilton County Building and Inspection Department  repsonded to the scene to 

insure the building was structurally sound after the crash.  The CVS will remain open 

during repairs.     

The crash remains under investigation by the Hamilton County Sheriff's Office 

Traffic Safety Unit.     

* * * * * 
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